
22/03/2021

1/2

Build Costs - Apartments

We are concerned that the Viability Appraisal has an error in the calculation of build costs at para
199, which suggests that BCIS build costs for apartments will be increased by 7.5%.

The paragraph goes on to state that 

...in practice a 7.5% increase could be applied to the GIA

This seems to confuse two issues.

Build costs are applied to the Gross Internal Area. For apartments the GIA will include common
areas (receptions, corridors, lifts etc) which do not generate revenue. 

Whatever the GIA, the correct build cost should apply to it. The table at para 195 is reproduced
below shows di�erent build rates for Estate Housing and Flats.

Flats are more expensive to build than houses, but not because they have more common areas.

Analysis of the table above shows that 7.5% would not accurately re�ect the cost of building
apartments/�ats when compared to houses.
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Build cost for flats should be based on the appropriate BCIS rate for flats, not 

an artificially adjusted figure sourced from the build costs of houses.


